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Ed North

From: Keith Grellner
Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 10:43 AM
To: Ed North
Subject: FW: Comments Regarding Special Meeting of September 28, 2021
Attachments: Comments for Special Meeting.pdf

 
 

From: Nikki Dolan <nld511@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Monday, September 27, 2021 11:53 AM 
To: Gib Morrow <Gib.Morrow@kitsappublichealth.org>; khytopoulos@bainbridgewa.gov; 
berickson@cityofpoulsbo.com; Kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us; greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us; 
rputaansuu@cityofportorchard.us; Keith Grellner <Keith.Grellner@kitsappublichealth.org> 
Subject: Comments Regarding Special Meeting of September 28, 2021 
 

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Dear Dr. Morrow, Mayor Wheeler, Mayor Pataansuu, Mayor Erickson; Deputy Mayor Hytopoulos, Kitsap County 
Commissioner Gelder, Kitsap County Commissioner Garrido, Kitsap County Commissioner Wolfe, and Mr. Keith 
Grellner: 
 
Below are my comments to be considered in relation to the Special Meeting taking place tomorrow, Tuesday, 
September 28, 2021. 

Do you ever wonder why there is an ever-increasing distrust in government lately? It wouldn’t 
be difficult to see if those in government took the time to strip away their bias and ideology driven 
agendas and be truly open, honest and show what real integrity looks like. Looking at the people of 
your community not as people to be lead or governed but as your friends and neighbors that need you 
to recognize that solutions to problems (or perceived problems) are not simply black and white or have 
only one avenue in which to achieve a goal. 

The problem with elected government leaders and non-elected governmental agency officials 
during this never ending COVID situation is that they fail recognize that so many decisions that have 
been made over this time have been confusing, contradictory, dismissive of valid questions and 
concerns, overreaching, illogical, and frightening to be honest. So many decisions that have been made 
and forced upon the populace since March 2020 has done more to destroy what trust the people had 
in the government than made to feel safe.  With now the consideration of vaccine passports and/or 
mandates for vaccines only deepens this distrust.  The people are no longer allowed to live and make 
decisions as adults. This is not how a free people are supposed to live. 

When the virus first reached us, I know there were few that did not want to do whatever they 
could to stay safe and help the cause. Our family was no different. We stayed home and were very 
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careful about what we did during the beginning months.  But after a time, it was clear that this was 
going to be situation we would all have to learn to live with and we needed to get on with our lives. It 
was also clear that this situation was going to be exploited by the government. If it wasn’t exploitation, 
then it was incompetence at best. Either option is not acceptable. 

Since the beginning, there has been so much confusing and illogical actions taken by our 
government agencies that it has been incredibly frustrating. We kept hearing about how decisions are 
driven by science and data, but it was clear the government was utilizing their own secret science and 
data.  When ridiculous policies and protocols are put out as serious measures, all we can do is shake 
our heads and do our best to get around them. But they just kept coming, regardless of new studies 
and other new scientific information and data, the government has doubled down on restrictive 
protocols, policies and mandates. And with each one, the distrust and division grows. But they keep 
coming at us. It feels as if we are going backwards and not forwards with no light at the end of the 
tunnel. 

One blaring and primary fact that continues to get ignored is the simple chance of surviving a 
case of COVID for most people under the age of 60 and in good health is over 99%. Why such 
draconian measures for this kind of survival rate? Would it not make more sense to protect the 
vulnerable and let the younger and healthier people continue keeping the world moving? This is what 
the vulnerable have always done as it is. They don’t go out as much, they avoid large crowds and stay 
away from people when they know they are sick. It’s common sense. What we have been doing is 
nothing of the sort.  

We have spent over a year and a half hearing about cases, cases, cases to ad nauseum. We 
used to hear about herd immunity but somewhere along the line talk of it disappeared. Between all the 
people that are vaccinated against COVID and the substantial number of positive cases over this time, 
one would think we are reaching herd immunity. Or maybe we never had all those cases in the first 
place? Which is it? Not to mention all the cases that have never been recorded.  

Another bizarre and confusing aspect of all this is the lack of recognition of natural immunity. 
The distrust in the medical field is also growing because if this strange omission of natural immunity. It 
has been completely disregarded and that is very disturbing. Per the CDC it is stated as follows: 

“Active Immunity results when exposure to a disease organism triggers the immune system to 
produce antibodies 
to that disease. Active immunity can be acquired through natural immunity or vaccine-induced 
immunity. 

Natural immunity is acquired from exposure to the disease organism through 
infection with the actual  

disease......if an immune person comes into contact with that disease in the future, their immune 
system will recognize  
it and immediately produce the antibodies needed to fight it.  Active immunity is long-lasting, and 
sometimes life-long.” 

Even though the CDC still pushes the vaccine regardless of previous infection, a look at what is 
happening in Israel should be eye opening and seriously considered. Isn’t building immunity the 
goal? Wouldn't it be good and appropriate medicine to recognize natural immunity as a reasonable path 
to this goal? 
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There are numerous people that have had COVID and were unaware.  There are many that 
have antibodies and the antibody tests are showing this.  Why does the science regarding COVID not 
find it prudent and useful to know how many people have existing antibodies and how long they 
remain?  Would this not be valuable data? 

The rabid push for all to get vaccinated regardless of previous infection, health status, allergies, 
etc., is very disturbing to say the least.  In assessing my personal risk with consideration of my age and 
health profile, I literally have a higher risk of injury or death from the vaccine than I would from the 
virus.  Being forced to take a vaccine that, for me, would be like playing Russian roulette and it terrifies 
me. I feel as if I am being expected to risk my life for the sake of others even though me getting the 
vaccine provides no true benefit to others. If there is a benefit, it would only be for myself.  There seems 
to be zero concern or understanding that there are people who absolutely cannot get these vaccines 
or risk death. But they are told it doesn’t matter if they want to keep their job or go into a grocery store. 
How is this acceptable? What have we become? 

The idea of vaccine passports is probably the most heinous and draconian measure any 
governmental body could ever inflict on their community. For those that propose this type of policy 
clearly disregard the fact that the vaccine is not preventing the spread of the virus or the contraction of 
the virus by the vaccinated.  Again, look at Israel. I personally know more vaccinated people that have 
tested positive for COVID and ended up very ill than I do of those unvaccinated. Also, consider that as 
reported by MSN Health in August 2021, 

“Fully vaccinated adults can carry the same amount of coronavirus as those who 
are unvaccinated, according to a new study. 

Researchers from the University of Oxford found the viral load reduction can be 
wiped out by the Delta variant which is now dominant in the UK.” 

Are vaccine passports really going to be the answer? Is the promotion of segregation, 
discrimination and second-class citizenship for members of your community really acceptable to 
you?  Do you not realize how this will only multiply the anger, the anxiety, and frustration that so many 
people already are experiencing to date? How is this going to make life better for people? How are the 
businesses, already short staffed and struggling going to navigate around this type of thing? Not only 
will you have the unvaccinated not spending their money in these businesses, but you will also have 
many vaccinated customers also refusing to “show their papers.” These businesses will now suffer 
insult onto injury if vaccine passports are implemented. It is interesting how we were told many months 
ago that this type of thing would never happen and were silly to even think such a thing. But here we 
are. These measures are not going to encourage those unvaccinated to all run in and get their shots. 
Most people who have not gotten the vaccinations by now are pretty well set on that decision.  They 
have analyzed their own risks and have decided what is best for them. In fact, this pushing to vaccinate, 
from the scare tactics, the flattery, the bribing and now downright coercion actually makes me even 
more distrustful of it all.  Those giving in at this time are only doing it out of fear and under duress, and 
that is not Informed Consent. 

            Additionally, consider the tourists, visitors and new residents to this county.  How unwelcoming 
it will be to learn that their presence is not allowed or tolerated unless they  

are vaccinated.  There are so many scenarios where people in this county will be negatively affected 
by vaccine passports.  These measures will cause more harm than good and most reasonable people 
recognize this fact. 
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          If vaccine passports are implemented in any way in this county, my family will simply not do 
business in Kitsap County.  I’d rather be treated like a first-class citizen in another county, even if it 
means driving farther and doing more all-day shopping to lessen the trips, than be treated as a 
second-class citizen and assumed diseased human in my own county, if that’s what I will have to do.  

  Ultimately, the sad reality is and best solution for my family will be leaving the county and 
probably the state altogether to live in an area that respects individual liberties and bodily autonomy 
(something I thought the medical field held in high regard.) I thought Kitsap County, a military area, was 
a place that believed in freedom, diversity and equality.  I hope it still does but it can only remain if those 
in power are honorable enough to ensure these qualities are not compromised by ideology, an agenda
or misguided decisions. Please recognize that the citizens of this county are capable of making the 
right decisions that are best for themselves and their families without the constant interference of local 
governing bodies.  It’s time to end this insanity by not allowing anymore division in this county than we 
already have.  This is not a path to unity.  

 
Thank you for your time. 
 
 
Nikki Dolan 
 
**I have also attached my comments in PDF form. 
 

 
 










